
May 4, 2020

Dear Spring Red-Tailed Hawks, 

On Friday, May 1, Governor Cuomo announced that students will not 
return to school this year. Unfortunately, the closing of school means the 
cancellation of the 2020 spring sports season. I know that many of you, 
including myself, were hanging on to hope that we would be putting on 
SEM uniforms at some point this spring. Sadly, that will not be possible. 
However, what is important now is that you are all safe and that we 
continue to do our part by staying home. 

The cancellation of spring sports is devastating for all SEM athletes, 
especially our seniors. 

To the seniors – thank you. Thank you for all your hard work and 
dedication to athletics over your time at SEM. Your efforts have not gone 
unnoticed. When you look back on your career as a Red-Tailed Hawk try 
not to focus on what could have been but what was. Remember, it is not 
solely the wins and losses or the championships that define your athletic 
career but the memories, friendships, life lessons, and countless other 
things that being on a SEM team have meant toward helping you grow as 
an individual. 

As we close out the end of the school year, my goal is to find more ways 
to highlight and celebrate our spring senior athletes. I also want to say 
thank you to all of our SEM athletes and coaches for your resiliency during
this challenging time. As always, #GOSEM.

Through This Together, 

Kacie Mills
Director of Athletics 
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